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The Care Workers’ Charity: Monthly Briefing
Date: May 2025
Introduction: The Care Workers Charity (CWC) committed to support and advocate for care workers across the UK. Each month, we collect insights and updates from our advocacy efforts, the Care Worker Advisory Board, and data collected from crisis grants and online communications with care workers. This briefing aims to inform policymakers and stakeholders of the ongoing challenges for the care sector workforce and the collective action needed to address them. 
1.Advocacy Work Updates: CWC continues to represent care worker voices at key stakeholder meetings, including: 
· Skills for Care – Workforce Strategy Oversight Executive Meeting Group
· Department of Health and Social Care – Workforce Advisory Group
· Oxford University’s Responsible Use of Generative AI Steering Committee
· IMPACT 
· Centre for Care
· Earlier this month, the team came together in person to review and consolidate our strategies as a charity. This session focused on ensuring care workers’ voices remain embedded across all areas of the charity’s work and that our advocacy efforts are consistently visible and aligned with our mission.
· We also successfully launched the Care Worker Wellbeing Survey Report, with ten care workers in attendance—one of whom gave a powerful speech during the event. The launch was well received across the sector, and the report continues to generate important discussions. You can download the full report here: Wellbeing Report 2025.
· Throughout the month, our CEO has actively participated in multiple meetings and webinars to ensure the experiences and perspectives of care workers are consistently represented at national and sectoral levels.
2. Insights from The Care Worker Advisory Board and Champions Project:
Earlier on in the month, we held a meeting with our Care Worker Advisory Board. Discussions focused on the potential development of a membership model within The Care Workers’ Charity. The response was overwhelmingly positive, with clear interest in shaping a model that delivers tangible value and advocacy opportunities for care workers. Proposals are now being drafted, based on their insights and recommendations.
In addition, we explored early ideas for Professional Care Workers’ Week 2025, ensuring the programme will be shaped collaboratively and centred around the voices and experiences of care workers.
Engagement with DHSC has continued, with 4 members of our Advisory Board and Champions Project participating in interviews surrounding the move from Analogue to Digital. 
3. Financial Grants 
· Total number of Applications received – 76 (includes financial applications at all current stages for all grants)
· Total amount spent this month – £21,450
· Majority of the grants were awarded via East of England Refugee fund, Crisis grants followed by Cartrefi. 
· Applications this month were towards 9 areas in care workers’ lives that require financial support. These were (in order of high applications) Daily living costs, Travel Expenses, Car Repairs, Household items, Funeral Costs, Preventing Eviction, Moving Costs, Home Repairs and Bankruptcy.
· High number of care assistants applied for a financial grant followed by support workers.
· Care workers are still struggling with daily living costs along with travel expenses, especially as they are not able to support their car repairs and require them to travel using public transport. This can cause hinderances due to delays or cancellations with trains, buses or even cabs. Therefore, care workers having the ability to afford car repairs is essential. Daily living costs continue to be a concern and further care workers are in debt due to not being able to afford to afford basic necessities or pay toward their increases in utility bills. 
4. Mental Health Wellbeing (MHWB)
We have received a total of 10 applications and spent £3,762.  Care workers have citied anxiety, depression and stress as the reason for wanting to receive counselling sessions. This is a combination of past trauma that they have not dealt with and financial worries as well as feeling burn out with their jobs. 
5. Success Stories and Positive Outcomes: 
Phil works full-time shifts; his wife works at the same care home and does opposite shifts so that they can care for their children. 
“Our washing machine has recently broken down just before Christmas and we are having to replace it as a family of 4 with 2 young children we produce a lot of washing.” 
Phil didn’t have the money to buy a replacement washing machine right away but not having one was causing issues and stress for his family. 
“We have had the extra stress and cost of having to pay for and find time to take our washing to a laundrette, so we can continue to have clean clothes. We both need uniforms for work and the kids need their school clothes.” 
“My supervisor mentioned that The Care Worker Charity can give grants to care workers, I wasn’t sure if we’d qualify but I thought I’d have a go, it’s just an online application.” 
Phil’s application was assessed, and he was awarded a grant to buy a new washing machine. 
“It made a big difference to my family and I’m really grateful for their help.” 
6. Calls to Action: We urge MPs and stakeholders to take the following actions:
· Prioritise Funding for Crisis Support: Advocate for sustained funding for crisis grants and mental health support for care workers. Emergency financial help is a lifeline for those facing hardship, as Phil’s story illustrates. 
· Support Care Worker Wellbeing – Employers, how are you prioritising the mental health of your workforce? Contact us to explore Mental Health First Aider training and wellbeing support for care workers. 
· Address Cost-of-Living Pressures in the Care Sector: Push for urgent review of pay, travel expense reimbursements, and financial protections for care workers, many of whom are still at risk of eviction and unable to meet basic needs. Supporting initiatives to enhance pay, training, and career development. 
· Work With Our Advisory Board – Our Advisory Board is made up of incredible care workers who bring valuable insight and lived experience. If you’d like to collaborate with them, get in touch. 
· Support Our Advisory Board – Can you offer media training or other skills development to our Advisory Board? If so, we’d love to hear from you. 

For further information or to discuss any points raised, please contact us at olivia@thecwc.org.uk. 
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